
 
 

 
 

 

DON’T FORGET THE CLOCKS GO BACK at 02:00 NEXT SUNDAY 

31 OCTOBER. 

 
LADY CHAPEL is closed for use as a Children’s area during Mass, and temporary facilities are 

available at the back of the Church.  
 

IVY CAFÉ: has re-opened and is running every Wednesday afternoon from 3pm. 

Come along and join us.  

 

CHOIR PRACTICE on Friday 29th October at 6.00pm in the church.  
 

ECO CHURCH – A meeting to discuss top tips on how to get started with Eco church and 

engage in a time of Q & A. Thursday 11th November, 8.00-9.15pm, St Martin’s Church, 

Hale Gardens W3 9SQ. See posters for further information.  
 

BEST FEET FORWARD - Saturday 13th November, IVER AND LITTLE  

BRITAIN LAKE, 3 hours approx./5 miles, Meet 10 a.m. at Church car park, Leader: 

Richard Morse, Contact No. on the day: 07713 158480 The route passes through Iver 

village, along country footpaths, beside the River Colne and Little Britain lake, then via the towpath 

of the Slough Arm of the Grand Union Canal. Please contact Richard Morse if you would like to 

come on this walk, so we can organize car transport richardhenrymorse@gmail.com 

 

BEST FEET FORWARD - Saturday 11th December, OSTERLEY PARK CIRCULAR. 

2.5 hours walking/5 miles. Meet 10.30 a.m. at Northfields station. Leader: Linda Foster 

Contact No. on the day: 07585 790145. Starting from Northfields station (on E2 bus route), 

this is a pleasant walk via Boston Manor and the Grand Union Canal. Lunch break at the Fox pub, 

Hanwell, (optional drop out point with buses to Ealing Broadway) and then on to Osterley Park 

for a circuit of the grounds. Return via Tube at approximately 3 p.m.  

 

NEW PIANO - You will have noticed a beautiful mahogany baby grand piano has arrived at St 

Peter’s. It was generously donated by Sue Barr, a former PCC member who is moving away from 

the Parish. It was played by the Woodeson family to include Sue’s father, brother and herself to 

grade 8! We look forward to hearing some amazing music played on it in future concerts and 

recitals. Please note following the advice of the piano tuners, the piano is acclimatising to its new 

surroundings for the next couple of weeks before being tuned.  
INAUGURAL PIANO RECITAL SUNDAY 5TH DECEMBER MIDDAY-  

Early in October Sue Barr donated her Broadwood grand piano to the church. To mark this 

exciting musical milestone Mark James has invited Ealing-based pianist Marc Verter to give an 

inaugural recital.  The program will be roughly 45 minutes and feature tuneful classics from the 

piano repertoire. This will be followed by wine and nibbles. Free admission with retiring collection 

for the music fund please give as generously as you are able. Should you wish to read more about 

Marc’s musical accomplishments please visit the Guildhall School of Music website where he is a 

staff member  http://www.gsmd.ac.uk/music/staff    
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IMPORTANT – EMAILS VIA GMAIL - It has been brought to our attention again, that if you 

have a gmail address, the chances are that you are NOT receiving emails from the office 

(admin@stpeterealing.org.uk) into your inbox, instead they are being diverted to your spam/junk 

folder. To rectify this problem, please add our email address into your contacts folder. If this does 

not work, please contact gmail.  
 

LADY CHAPEL UPDATE - Sincere thanks to everyone who has supported the Lady Chapel 

Project so far. The project will restore the Chapel’s accomplished and beautiful decoration and 

fabric, and create a welcoming, prayerful and high-quality space for St Peter’s and our community.  
We’re now just £1,000 away from being able to carry out the basic scheme of work – restoring 

the wall paintings and the parquet and stone floor, reinstating the altar rails, conserving the stained 

glass, repairing and painting the walls and cleaning the ceiling.  
But we’re not stopping there! If we can raise more money we’d like to replace the radiators and 

build a large appropriate cupboard behind the door to address our critical storage needs. We’re 

also exploring having the wonderful Edward Fellowes Prynne painting outside the office door 

conserved and reglazed to make it far mor visible.  
A number of funding applications have been submitted and are planned to support this. But its 

certainly not too late to contribute, and every gift, whatever the size, will help. Payment can be 

made to St Peter’s account with the reference ‘Lady Chapel’. We are also looking for volunteers 

to assist in researching and communicating the Lady Chapel’s rich history. Please speak to the 

Project Team or Lesley in the Office about getting involved.  
 
WEEKLY NOTICES – Please note that anything to be included in the weekly notices should 

arrive at the office by first thing on Wednesday morning. 

 



PILGRIM: A COURSE FOR THE CHRISTIAN JOURNEY  

• Pilgrim is an innovative and inspiring course for inquirers and new Christians.  

• Pilgrim is a course whose aim is to help people explore what it means to be a disciple of 

Jesus Christ, in the company of a small group of fellow travellers.  
 
6 session course started on 7th October this year.  
One session each week with a break for half term.  

Thursday evenings.  

Online - Zoom session.  
Why You Need This?  

God is calling us to grow in faith.  

God also calls each of us to be a blessing to people and help them grow in faith and not be 

afraid to tell them about the love we have believed.  
What You'll Get?  

Each session combines in a simple framework: prayer, Bible readings, reflection on the Bible 

verses and time for questions and discussion.  
Who It's For?  

This course is perfect for Christians who want to grow in faith and receive the tools for the 

interpretation of the Scriptures.  
Adult and Youth, Enquirers and Beginning Christians. Refresher for Growing Christians.  
Please indicate your interest in this course by signing the list at the back of the church. 
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Vicar 

Revd David Neno 

david.neno@london.anglican.org 

020 8997 1620/ 07976 905294 

Parish Administrator 

Mrs Lesley Brooks  

admin@stpeterealing.org.uk 

020 8997 3655 

Curate 

Revd Dr Adam Dobrzynski 

a.a.dobrzynski@gmail.com 

07453 619591 

Assistant Emeritus 

Revd Dr Margaret Joachim 

margaret.joachim@london.anglican.org  

020 8723 4514 

LLM: 

Mrs Susan Peatfield 

sjpeatfield@aol.com 

020 8997 8376 
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Worship this week 
Sunday 24th October 2021   
Last Sunday after Trinity (Bible Sunday) 

10.00 Parish Mass (Church/Zoom) 

17.30 Evening Prayer (Church) 

Sunday 31st October 2021   
All Saints Sunday 

10.00 Parish Mass (Church/Zoom) 

17.30 Evening Prayer (Church) 

Daily Prayer: 

Monday-Friday:  

There is no Daily Office during half term. 

Tuesday 

9.30pm Compline 
 

 

The Church building is open  

for private prayer through the week. 

 

Office hours are Mon-Fri 10am -12 noon. 

 

Church Notices & Diary Dates: 

October Notices: 

25th – 29th: Ealing Schools half term 

25th: 7.30pm Eco Church Group Meeting 

(Zoom) 

 

November Notices: 

  3rd: 7.30pm Safeguarding Team Meeting   

         (Zoom) 

  6th: 4pm Sparklers Party (Church Hall) 

  7th: 12 noon Events Team Meeting (Vicarage) 

  9th: 7.30pm PCC Meeting 

10th: 6pm AI Letter Writing Group (Zoom) 

7.30pm Gemstones Parents Meeting (Zoom) 

13th: 10am Best Feet Forward (Iver & Little  

         Britain Lake) 

14th: Remembrance Sunday 

18th: 7pm Beer & Curry Meeting 

21st 12noon Buildings and Grounds Meeting   

       (Vicarage);  

       3pm Songs and Scones (Church) 

28th: Advent Sunday 

 

December Notices: 

  5th: 12noon Piano recital by  Marc Verter (Church) 

  8th: 6pm AI Letter Writing Group(Zoom) 

11th: 10am Best Feet Forward (Osterly Park Circular) 

15th: 5.30pm Durston House Carol Service (Church) 

16th: 12 noon Harvington Carol Service (Church) 

19th: 5.30pm St Peter’s Carol Service 

24th: Christmas Eve. 4pm Christingle Service;  

        11.30pm Midnight Mass  

25th: Christmas Day: 10am Mass of the Holy Nativity  

26th: Feast Day of St Stephen: 10am Parish Mass 

 

January 2022 Notices: 

  1st: New Years Day. 12noon Mass 

10th: 7.30pm Standing Committee 

11th: 7.30pm Finance and Stewardship Meeting 

12th; 6pm AI Letterwriting Group (Zoom) 

18th: 7.30pm PCC Meeting 

20th: 7pm Beer and Curry Meeting 

24th: 7.30pm Ealing Deanery Synod Meeting 

25th: 7.30pm Eco Church Group (Zoom) 

 

This Week’s Reading Programme: 

Mon: Tobit 3 or Micah 1.1-9; John 17.1-5. 

Tues (Alfred, king): Tobit 4 or Micah 2; John 17.6-19. 

Weds: Tobit 5.1—6.1a or Micah 3; John 17.20-end. 

Thurs (Simon & Jude, Apostles): Wisdom 5.1-16 or Isaiah 45.18-end; Luke 6.12-16. 

Fri (James Hannington, bishop): Tobit 7 or Micah 5.2-end; John 18.12-27. 

Sat: Tobit 8 or Micah 6; John 18.28-end. 
 

 

Prayer Requests: 

Please pray for: Moira Babary; Stephen Lynch; Fr Robert Chapman; Maria Gee; Liz May.  

Recently deceased: Cicely Pratt. 

Years Mind: week 24- 30 October: Caroline Small 

Parish family: Cornelia Harding; Chiquita Harding; Frederick Harding; Richard, Susan & John Peatfield; 

Alex, Alex, Beatrice & Bertie Pridgeon; Madeleine, Graham, Elsa, Edmund & Finlay Reid; Rodney Reid ; 

Duncan, Michaela, Giulio & James Reid-Thomas; Anne Reilly; Neil Robson. 
  

(To add names to this list please contact Fr David or the Parish Office) 
 


